
 

 

Abstract of Initiative 169: COMPLIANCE WITH FEDERAL IMMIGRATION LAW 
 
This initial fiscal estimate, prepared by the nonpartisan Director of Research of the 
Legislative Council as of April, 2018, identifies the following impacts: 
 
 The abstract includes estimates of the fiscal impact of the initiative.  If this initiative is to 
be placed on the ballot, Legislative Council Staff will prepare new estimates as part of a fiscal 
impact statement, which includes an abstract of that information.  All fiscal impact statements 
are available at www.ColoradoBlueBook.com and the abstract will be included in the ballot 
information booklet that is prepared for the initiative.   
 
 State expenditures.  The measure increases costs and workload for state agencies to 
make the required notifications and to prepare annual reports.  The cost and workload increases 
can be absorbed within existing appropriations to the affected state agencies without requiring 
additional state spending. 
 
 Local governments.  Similar to the state, the measure increases workload for local 
governments, school districts, and statutory public entities to make the required notifications, as 
well as for certain municipal and county-city municipal jurisdictions to submit compliance reports 
to the state.   
 
 To the extent that local government entities are not currently complying with federal 
immigration policy, the measure may also increase workload and costs to do so.  These cost 
and workload increases cannot be determined. 


